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 A meeting of the Board of Management of St Oliver’s school took place on Wednesday January 19th 

· The Public Health Nurse visited school on the week commencing 10th Jan to conduct eye and ear examinations with infants and other children who have presented and may have sight/ hearing difficulties.

· School inspector Edel Meaney conducted Covid inspection in Dec. 2021. School was found to be fully compliant. The written report is pending.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Maintenance: new floor covering will be fitted in the wet areas/ toilets on the Junior corridor. Taps had to be replaced in staff room. There is a leak in the ceiling of the meeting room-appointment made re advice. 

· Development of the Nurture room is progressing well. Kitchen area fitted in December and cookers/hob etc have all arrived and are fitted.  


·  The ESB station has been removed from the area outside the school. The County Council are going to work with HSCL to improve the area (planting etc). Following ongoing consultation with Councillor Siobhan Ambrose, the pedestrian crossing will be upgraded in early February. 

· Following a discussion the BOM agreed to recommence the school Breakfast club and Homework club. A risk assessment will be conducted and Covid Response/Risk Assessment plan will be updated to mirror these changes.

· School Boiler was fully serviced before Xmas 21. 
· 3 assessments were conducted last term

· School is part of Barnardos National Community Well Being Model. There will be meeting on Thurs 20th Jan 22 with Barnardos regarding same. This initiative links very well and supports our schools work on Amber Flag.   

· Sr Antoinette will visit the school in Jan 2022 for an Informal visit.  Catholic schools week begins this weekend.  
· Leanne Lynch PDST will visit school (January 26th) and provide support on updating our Digital Learning Framework along with IT advice.
· 
· Infant Enrolment work is ongoing for September 2022

· The school received a further Covid Cleaning grant and Grant for the purchase of PPE. Both grants are being spend in line with circular Guidelines . 
·       Treasurer’s Reports-FSSU Report
· End of year accounts for the 21/22 school year were again examined, approved and signed by Chairperson, Principal and Treasurer. These will be forwarded to FFSU via our accountants. 

·       Policy Review-
Anti Bullying Policy Annual Review
School Health and Safety Policy is being updated at present.



·     

